
POSITIVE HAPPENINGS – June 13, 2022, BOARD MEETING 

 

Mr. Shannon Yeager – Beaty-Warren Middle School 

Beaty capped off their school year with their Spring PBIS Carnival.  Students were able to "buy 

into" activities with the points that they earned during the school year.  Also, during the month of 

May, Beaty recognized 50 students who were given Golden Tickets for always being respectful 

to their peers and teachers. 

 

Mr. Brian Reynolds – Eisenhower Elementary School 

 

 

Mrs. Ericka Alm – Eisenhower Middle High School 

The EMHS yearbook led by Mrs. Jessica McElhaney received the Yearbook of Excellence 

Bronze Award for the 2022 school year.  

The EMHS Key Club led by Mr. Leonhardt raised $272.53 towards free books for Eisenhower 

Elementary Students.  

Eisenhower sent four students onto the Regional Challenge 24 competition at the end of May 

because they placed in the district wide competition. These students include: 

7th - 8th grade Division:                             

1st Place: Lainey Font (8th) 

2nd: Olivia Wallace (8th) 

3rd: Carly Russell (7th) 

 

6th Grade Division: 

1st Place: Sophia Wallace 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Ms. Nikki Nichols – Sheffield Area Elementary School 

SAES enjoyed May and all the amazing activities we did during the month. 

We finished PSSA testing and make-up and shipped everything back.  We then quickly 

completed Acadience testing as the window fell during PSSA testing. SAES Title teachers 

rocked the assessment giving and got every test completed before the last day of testing. 

SAES 5th grade enjoyed a field trip to the Career Center. They came back excited and wanted to 

talk about everything they saw and all the cool classes someone can take there. It was a very 

timely field trip because the 5th graders were given a career assignment after returning from the 

field trip. The 5th graders have been working on career lessons with their teachers, Mrs. Conn 

and Mrs. Kaminski and the guidance counselor, Mr. Cragg. The assignment was to select a 

career and then follow a set of directions for research and a presentation. On May 26 the 5th 

graders presented their career and their project to the other students. At 6:00 PM the students 

came back to SAES and presented to families. It was so great to see the family support. 

On May 12th, the 3rd graders went to the Warren County Fair Grounds for the Wood Mobile 

Field Trip.  

Miss Grabigel, the music teacher for SAES and SAMHS, had a concert for grades K-3. We 

opened it up to parents and families and to say that we were shocked with the number of people 

that came to the 1:15 performance would be an understatement. We had 170 adults sign in for the 

concert. Talk about support for the music department and the kids. Miss Grabigel did it again 

with grades 4 and 5 for parents on May 17 at 6:00 PM. This time the music was band followed 

by the choir. It was enjoyed by many families and community members. Miss Grabigel has spent 

a lot of time trying to rebuild the band program at SAES and SAMHS. 

SAES had a couple of assemblies thanks to SAES PTO. We also enjoyed a day with Shamiel 

Gary. The kids enjoyed having a chance for "normalcy" with assemblies. 

PTO treated the teachers and staff to an amazing Teacher Appreciation Week. We were spoiled, 

and everyone deserved all the spoiling. It has been another year of uncertainty and stress with 

COVID, but never once did SAES give up or get down. We worked through it all. Sick kids, sick 

adults, no substitutes, and stressful days. 

Title provided students with math manipulatives and the teachers provided activities for the 

students and the families to enjoy using the manipulatives. Title provides so many resources for 

our kids and families.  

May was packed full of activities and learning for SAES. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Mr. Glenn Smith – Sheffield Area Middle High School  

The Epstein Scholarship awardees for the 2021-2022 school year were Madeline Roell, Isabella 

Lyon, and Lynzie Grubbs.  They are all planning to continue their education and excited to begin 

college.  

The Sheffield Boy's Track Team finished the season 11-2, a mark is possibly the best overall 

record in SAMHS Track history.  Coach Snell has significantly increased participation in track 

on both the junior high and high school level and is building a strong program. 

Mr. Josh Vincent – Virtual Academy  

During the 21.22 school year, 208 WCSD Seniors used the district's Virtual program to obtain 

credits in full-time, part-time, enrichment, or credit recovery learning.  The WCSD Virtual 

program wishes the Senior students from all the county schools luck at Graduation and as they 

move forward into future career and educational programs. 

Ms. Jennifer Hobbs– Warren Area Elementary Center 

WAEC has enjoyed an incredibly fun and busy end to our 2021-2022 academic year!  The PBIS 

F.I.R.E. Program celebrated "glow parties" held in the LGI as their 3rd marking period quarterly 

reward; the final marking period's quarterly reward is currently in progress and consists of various 

"Field Day" activities held at the field behind WCCC with volunteer assistance provided from 

numerous WCCC shop areas.  This year's PBIS Program's activities will conclude on the last day 

of school with a special F.I.R.E. assembly: School Resource Officers have graciously offered to 

attend and present students with F.I.R.E. certificates for yearlong positive behaviors.  Teacher 

Appreciate Week was celebrated throughout the beginning of May with numerous activities 

including breakfast by the Administrators, daily themes for students, and appreciation pies from 

the WAEC PTO for all students, staff, and bus drivers at the conclusion of the week. Mid-May 

activities for students included presentations and classroom visits by motivational speaker Shamiel 

Gary, the 3rd Grade Wood Mobile Fieldtrip, Ag Lab lessons/fieldtrip, and the 4th grade Choir 

Concert.  The year concludes with "Jungle Jerry" assemblies for all grade levels, a 4th grade 

cookout and 4th grade clapout celebration, and BMX Assemblies on the last day of school.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Mrs. Amy Stimmell – Warren Area High School  

Inspiration from Tragedy - yourdailylocal.com 

 

Inspiration from Tragedy - 

yourdailylocal.com 

Warren Area High School Class of 2025 Officers 

Anna Courson, Vice President, Lillyann Hokel, 

Sophomore Class Representative, Ella Getner, Co-

President, Charlotte Keeports, Secretary, Sophie 

Walker, Co-President, and Madison McDunn, 

Treasurer, came together to create a Suicide 

Awareness Walk following the loss of two peers to 

suicide in December. 

yourdailylocal.com 

Hundreds Show Support for Inaugural Suicide Awareness Walk - yourdailylocal.com 

 

Hundreds Show Support for 

Inaugural Suicide Awareness Walk 

Attendees finish the loop for the inaugural Suicide 

Awareness Walk at Warren Area High School on 

May 22, 2022. Photo by Brian Hagberg. The WAHS 

hallways were adorned with signs giving 

encouragement, and information about where to get 

help for mental health issues. 

yourdailylocal.com 

 
WAHS Emotional Support Classes just finished going up to Milton's farm for the school year last 

Friday. We did not get a chance to ride any of the animals, however, the students were sad that we 

could not stay longer or go to the farm this week. The students enjoy working and playing up there. 
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They have developed relationships with the animals and their peers that they would not have 

developed just in the classroom. These students look and act very differently on the farm than they 

do in the classroom. Their smiles are brighter, and hearts are full of compassion, love, and 

empathy. They are looking forward to returning next year and are already coming up with how 

they would like their experience to look. 

 

Mr. Jim Evers – Warren County Career Center 

We are excited to have 3 of our students attending the FBLA national competition in Chicago at 

the end of the month 

Macey Eyler 

Mitch Rossman 

Cristian Green 

Gaven Havle (IT/Electronics) was initially offered a summer internship with the Kinzua Dam Power 

Plant.  This has turned into a full-time Union position starting at $36.00 per hour. 

We are anticipating having up to 20 students out on summer TANF. 

And 6 students are enrolled in the summer TANF Internship program. 

The WCCC had 105 seniors this year. - 88 students have anticipated placements (84%) 

51 are enrolled in college after graduation (49%) 

7 are committed to the military (7%) 

30 are prepared for employment and/or have a position already (29%) 

17 are currently undecided (16%) 

 

Mrs. Elizabeth Kent – Youngsville Elementary School 

 

Mrs. Amy Beers – Youngsville Middle High School 

YMHS held National Honor Society and National Junior Honor Society Inductions on June 1.   

We celebrated accomplishments in 2 separate Awards Recognition Evenings with family 

receptions afterwards on May 26th.   

On May 31st we welcomed families to celebrate our art accomplishments in the form of an Art 

Festival.   

Instrumental and Vocal concerts occurred on May 20th and 24th. 

YMHS won the Warren and Forest County Envirothon and participate in the State level 

competition on May 24th as well. 



 


